# MARCH 23 - 27, 2020 COMMISSIONER MEETINGS

Sweet Grass County Commissioner meetings are held in the office of the county commissioners in the Sweet Grass County Annex in Big Timber, Montana, unless otherwise noted in the minutes. The first Monday of each month a department head staff meeting will be held at 9:30 a.m. Claims will be reviewed and approved for payment every Thursday unless a conflict arises. At least one commissioner will be in the office from 9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. daily unless they are at a conference or a meeting requiring them to be out of the office.

NOTICE: These minutes reflect the proceedings of the Board of County Commissioners. The official minutes are on file with the Clerk and Recorder (MCA 7-4-2611(2)(b).

\*

#### Monday, March 23, 2020

All Commissioners are in today.

A meeting with Sibanye/Stillwater Mining Co. concerning their Covid-19 action plan.

A unified public health command meeting was held.

Ellis Faw called regarding A Street and 4th Ave. in Greycliff.

## Tuesday, March 24, 2020

All Commissioners are in today.

The Annex building was closed to the public for Covid-19 concerns.

Heather McDowell from Sibanye/Stillwater Mine called to give an update on their action plan.

Administrative leave notification forms were given to the department heads for their employees.

DES Coordinator Brophy was in to give updates and discuss webinars available for Covid-19 response.

The Commissioners called in for Governor Bullock's press conference.

# Wednesday, March 25, 2020

All Commissioners are in today.

## Thursday, March 26, 2020

All Commissioners are in today.

A cash meeting was held with Finance Officer Uehling, Clerk and Recorder Pederson and Treasurer Fuller. Commissioner Roe made a motion to approve journal entries 719-869 not all inclusive. Commissioner Moody seconded this and the motion passed with 3 ayes.

Heather McDowell from Sibanye/Stillwater Mine called to update us on the Covid-19 action plan changes and requested us to review the essential business designation.

Clerk and Recorder Pederson presented the Commissioners with a letter stating that she is proceeding with implementing a mail ballot primary election.

A directive from the Governor to shelter in place was given.

# Friday, March 27, 2020

All Commissioners are in today.

The Commissioners called the Public Works Director to inform the road department employees to stay home, respond if needed and check in with him periodically.

Respectfully submitted, /s/ Vera Pederson

**Board of County Commissioners** 

William Wallace, Chairman

Date Approved: May 7, 2020

Attest:

Vera Pederson, Clerk